

## Ennis Educate Together

Equality · Diversity · Respect

(065)6820070 info@eetns.ie

## BOM Agreed Report June 16th 2021

It's the end of the school year again which means our  $6^{th}$  class will be leaving us. We wish them all the best. The graduation ceremony will be held via zoom on Friday the  $26^{th}$  of June at 11:00. And our new junior infant parents are welcome to an induction meeting via zoom on Thursday the  $25^{th}$  at 2:00.

At the moment our plan for September is to continue with our Covid measures/bubbles/supervision etc. We have had no case since the return from lockdown. The staff allocation for 2021/22 is outlined below; (SET -special educational teacher; SNA- special needs assistant; HSCL- home school liaison)

Infants class teacher: Orla Infants SET: Gemma/Máire Infants SNA: Bridgena

1st/2nd class teacher: Frances

1st/2nd SET: Tricia

1st/2nd SNAs: Louise and Martina

3rd/4th class teacher: Jackie

3rd/4th SET(Shared with Gaelscoil, 4 hours per week): Mairéad

3rd/4th SNA: Marian

5th and 6th class teacher: Sean

5th and 6th SET: Mary

5th and 6th SNA: Sarah Brohan

ALC 1 class teacher: Aoiffe ALC 1 SNAs: Nicola and Karen

ALC 2 class teacher: Deirdre

ALC 2 SNA: Denise

Nurture class teacher: To be confirmed.

Nurture SNA(s) Sarah Bradley

HSCL: David R.

The school is looking forward to the provision of hot meals for all children from September '21. Standardised testing has been completed.

Many thanks to our parents for their cooperation with traffic management and our covid procedures. Thanks for supporting good attendance particularly for the month of June. The children are now lining up for and being escorted to the bus on safety grounds.

The school has received playground stencil markings, from Clare Sports Partnership, which will help us enhance our play areas. Our recent Active Week was thoroughly enjoyed by all. The various activities included: Hurling, The Cube Challenge, Basketball with the Clare Comets' coaches, Futsal, Hockey coaching, Staff vs children basketball match and a Sports Day in Gleninagh. Thanks to all who took part and helped out and created a wonderful carnival atmosphere.

The Board of Management are looking to ensure all families pay the administration charge which includes book rental, workbooks, art and craft supplies, child insurance and photocopying. The board would like to thank the various outside bodies and personnel who have worked and contributed to the school this year.

Finally, a big thank you to all our staff and parents who made their best efforts to support and keep safe all the children during this difficult year.